
 

What is the BPW tree trimming and vegetation removal policy? 
 

 

BACKGROUND: The BPW has a responsibility to maintain the equipment used to service its customers. 

The BPW typically does tree-trimming in the late fall/winter months so that the branches in need of trimming 

are most visible. Vegetation removal is done year-round on an as needed basis. When conducting these 

trimming operations, the BPW works hard to strike a balance between respecting private property and public 

safety. 

 
Rights-of-way and Easements: Provisions of rights-of-way and easements typically grant the BPW the 

authority to trim trees without additional property-owner permission to provide for a safe and reliable electric 

system. However, the BPW respects the property of its customer-owners and will notify the property owner 

of the need for tree work before trimming is done on their property. In unusual or emergency situations, it 

may be necessary to trim trees without first notifying the property owner in order to restore service or 

eliminate safety hazards. The BPW recommends the removal of trees that will require extensive trimming on 

a regular basis. 

 
Access to BPW Equipment: Access to BPW equipment is very important for safety as well as the 

equipment performance. The Board requires clear access to all BPW equipment including pad mounted 

equipment with a minimum of ten feet of unrestricted space in front of a pad-mounted transformer and three 

feet on all other sides of the equipment. Obstructions (such as fences, shrubs, trees, storage sheds, etc.) 

should not impair entry into the transformer. Obstructions may be removed without notice. Any obstruction 

in front of a transformer presents potential safety risks to the personnel trying to access it. For your 

protection, avoid making contact with pad mounted electrical equipment. Never allow children to play on or 

near pad mounted electrical equipment. BPW pad mounted equipment include: transformers, switch gear, 

sectionalizing cabinets, and secondary risers. 

 
Responsibility of Property Owners: Many people are unaware that electric utilities have the right and 

authority to maintain its electrical transmission and distribution facilities in a manner that promotes a high 

standard of safe and reliable service. Similarly, property owners, on whose land these facilities are located, 

have an obligation to allow these electric utilities to perform reasonable maintenance and upkeep of its 

facilities. 

 
Property owners must maintain adjacent public utility easements or rights-of-way in a safe and sanitary 

condition. Fences enclosing easements must be kept structurally sound. No fences are permitted to enclose 

electric utility facilities.  All vegetation on public utility easements or rights-of-way must be trimmed to allow 

utility service at all times. 

 
QUESTIONS:  If you have further questions about the tree trimming and vegetation removal policy, please 

contact the BPW General Manager, Darrin Gordon: 302-645-6228 or go to 

customerservice@lewesbpw.com 
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